Kenai Peninsula Borough Purchasing & Contracting Department

MEMORANDUM

TO: Brent Johnson, Assembly President

Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly

THRU: Charlie Pierce, Mayor (f

FROM: John Hedges, Purchasing & Contracting Director 1/4

Rachel Chaffee, Community & Fiscal Projects Manager K

DATE: January 28, 2022

RE: Resolution 2022-010, Establishing the Kenai Peninsula Borough State

Capital Project Priorities for the Year 2022 (Mayor)

This resolution adopts the Kenai Peninsula Borough's funding priorities for the 2022 legislative session. The document titled "Kenai Peninsula Borough State Funding Priorities – 2022" contains capital priorities for the Borough, the School District, and our Service areas. Emergency response and mitigation, as well as improving school facilities are paramount concerns throughout our requests for state funding.

Each of the projects listed within the "Kenai Peninsula Borough State Funding Priorities – 2022" list as incorporated into this resolution represent a solution to address needs identified by Borough operational assessment, the School District Planning, and service area boards and includes input from the public.

In establishing this list of projects we have tried to identify and prioritize projects that address problems areawide and with the greatest benefit to all the taxpayers of the Kenai Peninsula Borough.

Your help in promoting these priorities and your consideration of this resolution is appreciated.